To:
NGCA Members

From:
Barney Caulfield, Chairman NGCA

Re:
Draft Minutes of NGCA monthly meeting of July 28, 2010

Members Present

Barney Caulfield

Richard Strouse

Charles Whitty

Michael E. Driscoll

J.P. Mereen

Richard Podurgiel

Others Present

Bruce Morse, Superintendent

James Homiski

Josh Pothier
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Caulfield.

Motion made by Richard Podurgiel, seconded by Charles Whitty, to approve minutes from the June 2010 meeting as presented. This motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report 

The financial report was presented by Josh Pothier.  

Total revenue through June 30, 2010 was $689,076.34; this figure representing an increase of about $42,500 over the same period in 2009. Revenues for the month of June only were $146,162.09. Through June 30, 2010, the course generated revenues over expenses of $121,073.15; an improvement of approximately $100,000 over the same time the preceding year. A number of factors influenced this including the better weather in the month of June 2010, revenues from the new special promotional programs established by the Authority and ongoing control of expenses. At this point the Authority is cautiously optimistic it will meet revenue expectations during 2010 and continue to be able to monitor and control expenses. This has been a very difficult summer weather wise for maintenance of the course and we anticipate higher expenses for water and chemicals in order to maintain course conditions. 
A motion was made to accept the report as presented by J.P. Mereen, seconded by Richard Podurgiel and approved unanimously. 

J.P. Mereen made a motion to reinstate full schedule of special rates offered by the course; that is to run from Sunday afternoon through Thursday effective August 1, 2010. This was seconded by Richard Podurgiel and passed unanimously. 

There was further discussion with Josh Pothier concerning the balance available to the Authority from bond monies. This is approximately $63,000. Superintendent Morse recommended these monies be used towards replacing certain old zone water systems around greens with new directed water systems. The old zone systems require more water be used in watering greens, collars and fringe areas than the directed systems would. Superintendent Morse pointed out that this has been a particularly bad year for greens throughout the State of Connecticut with many courses losing greens. At least one green at the Norwich Golf Course is severely stressed. The shape and age of some of the greens makes it difficult to monitor water use, particularly greens which have a saucer shape. The water pools in one area resulting in excessive watering there while the areas over which it flows may not receive sufficient irrigation. Directed sprinklers provide better coverage. 
Clubhouse Committee

-
No report presented.

Greens Committee


-
No report presented.
Planning Committee

-
No report presented.

Budget Committee

The budget committee requested the maintenance department, the pro shop and the clubhouse committee to submit their proposed budgets for the 2011 as soon as possible to allow an early start in preparing the budget. 

Marketing Committee

1) The marketing committee reported that the print advertising campaign used by the Authority this summer will soon be completed. The committee will need to decide whether it wishes to extend the campaign with further print advertising. 

2) The Centennial Cup matches have started to be completed by Labor Day. Thereafter the finals and award presentations will be held on September 25, 2010 at the 100th anniversary celebration. 

3) Discussion of the 100th anniversary celebration followed including recommendations as to those to be invited to the event with a request that individuals make recommendations to the committee of anyone they think should be invited. 

Superintendent’s Report

1) The course has had a heavy water use during the month of June due weather conditions. The water bill for June was $9,240. The weather conditions have continued in much the same fashion in July and we anticipate a further large water bill. The summer has been dry or hot and humid. Weather wise it has been the toughest year experienced to date by the Superintendent at the Norwich Golf Course. 

2) There is some summer patch on some greens which we are effectively controlling. Several greens have an infestation of hyperodes (annual bluegrass) weevil. (Listronotus maculicollis) This insect has been reported in Connecticut since 1931. The larvae and adult feed primarily on annual bluegrass (Poa annua L.) particularly high maintenance  turf such as on a golf course. The Superintendent is working with the University of Rhode Island on establishing a spraying schedule for the hyperodes but we are having difficulty controlling the infestation. This is a problem which many courses are experiencing. For the most part the condition is limited to the collars surrounding the greens. Later in the summer the Superintendent will plant regenerating perennial rye grass in the collars to improve the appearance and playability of the same. 
Member’s Club

1) The Member’s Club had a very successful Norwich Invitational with 171 participants. The Member’s Club extends its thanks to John Paesani, Bruce Morse, the staffs of the Pro Shop and maintenance department and to the Norwich Golf Course Authority for assisting the member’s club in the invitational. 

Richard Podurgiel made a motion, seconded by J.P. Mereen to appropriate $200 to the Youth Program operated by the golf course to provide tee shirts and refreshments for the participants at a season ending cookout. This motion was approved unanimously. 
At 8:00 PM Richard Podurgiel moved to adjourn the meeting which motion was seconded by Richard Strouse and approved unanimously. 

